MINUTES OF THE 51st ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held at Cliff House on Tuesday August 15th 2017 at 6.45 p.m.

Committee members present :-  Chairman Andrew Reed (Y167),   Graham Pike (Y154),  

 Andy Savell (Y140 & Y187),   John Smithers (Y19),   Allyson Lofts (Hon Secretary)

Apologies for absence were received from John Donovan (Hon Measurer),  Andrew Stirling (Y74) and Juanita Greenhill

The Chairman Andrew Reed welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that Andrew Stirling was absent due to the arrival of a new grandson.

The Minutes of the 2016 A.G.M. were adopted.  Proposer Mark Jephcott (Y148), seconded by Kevin Anderson (Y93)
The Accounts for 2016/2017 were adopted.  Proposer Jonathan Britton (Y173), seconded by Richard Fulford-Smith (Y179)

Chairman’s Address
The Chairman reported that since the last AGM there had been a number of memorable occasions and some sad ones:-

The 50th Anniversary celebrations including  a party with the Fab Beatles,  the sail by and picnic.

Publicity from articles in Devon Life, Classic Boat, Yachts & Yachting, Wooden Boat, German T.V. And Chasse Marée

The Masthead Yawl fleet report and the website  and the annual magazine thanks to Andrew Stirling and Nick Walker.

The three Open Meetings, the Chairmans' drinks party and the Late May Open dinner featuring the Fawlty Towers theatre group.

An evening at Dickie Fitz thanks to Richard and Annie Fulford-Smith.

A gin night at the Salcombe gin factory.

Clay and air rifle shooting at the Salcombe Shooting School.

The Salcombe Lifeboat disaster commemoration.

The Training weekend organised by John Smithers and Richard Whitworth, with guest appearances from Simon Gibbens and Malcolm Squire.

The sad departure of David Jayne.

A weekend of sailing in St Mawes thanks to the organisation of Andrew Wood.

The mini-series, Saturday racing , SYC Regatta and Town Regatta.

The introduction of Rule changes for sail window sizes and the allowing of some newly purchased Red boats to sail in the Blue fleet under certain circumstances.
The Chairman thanked the committee and Penny who has organised the many social activities.
He regretted that he had not heard from Bantham sailing club about organising a joint event but thanked everyone for helping to make it a good sailing and social year with good turnouts to all events. There are a number of activities under consideration to provide variety to the social and sailing events next year.
He hoped that there would be a good turnout for the sail by on August 20th celebrating Mike Atfields' boat building career.  He asked for volunteers to represent the Yawl class in  Regatta Firefly racing.
The weighing of boats has gone well now the scales are in good order thanks to Andrew Stirling.
The “big debate” as it has been called turned out to be a “little debate” with nothing new or imaginative emerging.

We are getting on well with the Yacht Club and they have kindly accomodated our requests such as changes to the Sailing Instructions to enable us to change helms. He thanked Jayne Morris and Graham Cranford-Smith for all the good work they are doing.
Lastly the Chairman thanked the Secretary for her hard work organising himself and the Association members, and the members for being a great group.
Election of Committee.
The Chairman said that following the sad death of David Jayne a new Committee member was needed and that he proposed inviting Andrew Stirling who does so much work on the website and the magazine.
Proposer:-  Clive Jacobs (Y172), seconded by David Greening (Y177) Vote :- unanimous

Re-election of John Donovan as Hon  Measurer and Allyson Lofts as Hon Secretary

Proposer:- Stephen Galvin (Y99), seconded by Barney Greenhill (Y138)  Vote :- unanimous 

 A.O.B  

  Clive Jacobs read a message from Spud Rowsell (Y184) who wanted to thank those who had enquired of his health and to thank the Yawl sailors for all their support. He sent a poem and also his consideration on the current situation in the fleet  -that “the fleet is going nowhere and that the 2 fleet system is not working”  

The Chairman thanked Spud and sent best wishes from the fleet.

Mark Jephcott expressed his admiration for Mary Henderson for sailing an old Yawl in the Red fleet in the Regatta.

Richard Fulford-Smith asked the Chairman's opinion on the number of Yawls on the start line  with the Fairway in place.

There followed a discussion including the mooring of boats on the startline and a comparison with Merlin week where there is no fairway but compulsory black flag starts. Michael Knowles (Y15) suggested the use of an alternative longer startline across the cable line in front of Ager Point.  

There followed a prolonged debate about fleeting. John Smithers was asked by the Chairman to put the case for a separate fleet for the old boats.

Several people including Graham Pike expressed favour for re-introduction of the green fleet.

Andy Savell asked how many of those present would commission a new Yawl if they could sell their current boat – approx 8.

Dave Greening requested that the Committee address the fleeting matter again and come up with a proposal to put to the members.

Barney Greenhill said he wanted to sail on the Saturday only of Open Meetings and have this race included in the Club series. This has been discussed by SYC sailing committee who consider that class sailors should support their Club Open meetings by either taking part or helping to run the event. Barney then displayed a bundle of fishing hooks and lead weights that had been thrown at him in his Yawl by a fisherman on the rocks. Barney said he had reported this dangerous incident to the Harbour Master and Chairman of the Harbour Board  and was very disappointed with the lack of response.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30p.m.

